
 

 

 

To: Members of the Audit Committee 

From: Sandra Clancy, Director of Corporate Services 

Meeting Date: June 19, 2017 

Subject: Report CPFS17-030 
Corporate Overtime Audit 

Purpose 
A report to recommend the audit of Corporate Overtime prepared and presented by the 
City’s auditor, Collins Barrow Kawarthas LLP, be received as information. 

Recommendation 

That Council approve the recommendation outlined in report CPFS17-030 dated June 
19, 2017, of the Director of Corporate Services as follows:  

That the 2013 – 2016 Overtime audit, attached to Report CPFS17-030 as Appendix A, 
be received for information.  

Budget and Financial Implications 
On average, over the years 2013 to 2016, overtime costs the City approximately $1.7 
million annually on base salaries and wages of $53.6 million or 3.2%. 

Background 
The use of overtime (hours worked by full-time staff in addition to their regularly 
scheduled hours of work) is a fundamental means to manage fluctuations in workload 
and staff resources. The discretionary use of overtime can be effective in balancing 
workloads and capacity to ensure seamless delivery of services. 
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Except for special circumstances such a municipal election, non-union positions are not 
eligible for overtime pay. They are entitled to a maximum of seven days of time in lieu of 
actual overtime worked. Union positions are entitled to overtime pay. Based upon an 
analysis of data from the four year period 2013-2016, overtime costs incurred annually 
range from $1.4 to $2.0 million or 3.2% of base wages. 

At the Audit Committee meeting of November 7, 2016, the Committee made the 
following recommendations regarding overtime costs: 

c) That the City’s auditors be engaged to conduct a Corporate Overtime Audit which 
would evaluate the effectiveness of the controls, processes and procedures in 
place associated with the use of overtime. 

d) That a letter be sent to the Peterborough Police Services Board inviting them to 
participate in the Overtime Audit and receive feedback from Collins Barrow at no 
cost to the Board.  

Collins Barrow, the City’s External Auditors have completed their audit work. The scope 
and details of the work performed is attached in their audit findings report as Appendix 
A. 

Police Services 

Audit findings for overtime for Police Services staff is not included in Appendix A as the 
employees are employees of the Police Services Board (PSB) not the City of 
Peterborough. Collins Barrow is working directly with Police Services staff and reporting 
their findings directly to the PSB. 

Submitted by, 

Sandra Clancy 
Director of Corporate Services 

Contact Name: 
Richard Freymond 
Manager of Financial Services 
Phone: 705-742-7777, Ext. 1862 
Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755, Ext. 1862 
Fax: 705-876-4607 
Email: rfreymond@peterborough.ca  

Attachments: 

Appendix A – Collins Barrow - Overtime Audit Report - May 17, 2017
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Appendix A 
Collins Barrow - Overtime Audit Report - May 17, 2017 
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